WOODBROOK NEWSLETTER Spring 2019
Board of Directors
President:          Brad Trueax (94 Camp Circle)

Vice President: Jon Hill (128 Lake Side Dr.)
Secretary:         Virginia Stanley (32 Lakeside Dr.)
Director:           Dana Ryan (171 Woodbrook Dr.)
Director:          Sheldon Spector (372 Woodbrook Dr)
Treasurer:        Kathy Caruso (132 Lakeside Dr.)
President’s Message:
Winter is almost past us and fortunately; it has been relatively quiet at Woodbrook. The weather has been rather light (so far) and I’m looking forward to getting back up there. There are a few items that I would like to make everyone aware of concerning rules, upcoming projects and what has been done.
Pump Station Issue:

There was an issue with our pump station that required immediate attention. Thank you to Dave Caruso, Mark Stanley, Buddy McRell along with other volunteers for making the repairs to keep our water flowing. The repairs will be monitored closely when the water is turned back on in the spring. Hopefully this will not affect our opening date. 

Electrical Study:
Salisbury Management Company will be actively working on identifying which lots are hooked to which breakers and map out the entire system starting early spring. We may need to recruit volunteers to help. The full extent of the task is still being developed and owners will by kept informed at board meetings as to the progress. 

Lot Inspections:

Salisbury Management Co. will begin lot inspections in early June as per Woodbrook rules and regulations. It is the responsibility of each owner to insure their lots are clean and safe. 
Recommendations:

All owners have agreed to comply with all the Woodbrook regulations. It is recommended that the owners reread all regulations available at the Woodbrook office and online. 

Brad Trueax, President

On behalf of the Board of Directors
Opening Weekend – Our official opening date is Monday April 15th. As usual the future winter conditions will determine the actual opening day.
Note: due to a major water issue it may be necessary to shut the water off in the lodge and shower rooms during the weekend of April 6th and 7th..This will all depend on weather conditions. We will do our best to keep the owners informed and hopefully be able to open by the 15th of April.
Opening Informational Meeting – Sunday, May 26, 2019 at 9:00 AM at the Lodge.  

Annual Meeting – Sunday, August 18, 2019 at 9:00 AM at the Lodge. We will be voting of Board Members at this meeting. Open positions will include One 3 year term and two 2 year terms.
Bi-weekly BOD meetings will be conducted throughout the summer. The actual dates will be posted on the message boards. 

THIS IS AN OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION OF THESE SCHEDULED MEETINGS

Condominium Fees   [image: image1.png]


      
The enclosed invoice is due April 1, 2019, and payable no later than April 30, 2019. Amount due is $600.00.  To avoid late fees and interest, payment must be post marked no later than April 30, 2019.

Payments should be mailed to: 
Salisbury Management Company, 

120 Shrewsbury Street, 

Boylston Ma. 01505
Site Managers

Buddy McRell, and Joe Girouard have agreed to remain on as our Site Managers for the 2019 season. The board of directors would like to welcome back Pete Marrotte who previously worked for Woodbrook and did an outstanding job. Thank you gentlemen for your dedication and hard work. 
A special thank you to Doug Ibelle, winter site manager, for a job well done.  Harry Damon kept Woodbrook plowed and sanded when needed, and their  work has been greatly appreciated.

Sewage System Reminder:
We continue to experience problems with the pumps due to items being flushed down the sewer system.  Handi-wipes, baby wipes, personal wipes, paper towels, sanitary products, etc., ARE NOT TO BE FLUSHED AS THEY CANNOT GO THROUGH THE SYSTEM.  Only toilet paper made for septic systems should be used.  
Entertainment Committee
Welcome back Woodbrook.  The Entertainment Committee has a lot of great activities planned for the 2019 season.  We have changed our Bingo game to 5 Card Bingo. We had a lot of requests for this change and we think it will give everyone a little more play time.  

Next activities for 2019 include a Hawaiian Theme dance party at the beach, and we are bringing back the Ice Cream Social.

I’m looking for a couple of volunteers to help out with face painting on Family Day.  If you are interested, email me at kellytdkel@aol.com.  See you soon.

Webmaster      [image: image2.wmf]
Janet Moore is our Webmaster.  She may be contacted at webmaster@woodbrooknh.com.  Please contact her regarding any postings.  She has a lot of information posted regarding DRA regulations, Bylaws, Board Meeting Minutes, Newsletters, Property Sales and any current happenings. Per our attorney, disclaimers have been posted on the WB website and the Friends of Facebook page.  
Gatekeeper     [image: image3.wmf]
If you have any problems or concerns with the gate, or need to purchase a new remote, please contact the gatekeeper at gatekeeper@woodbrooknh.com The gate has offered Woodbrook Owners greater security and limited unauthorized vehicles coming in from Route 12.  Remotes may be purchased for $30.00. Each lot may only have two (2) active remotes. 
Owner’s List

Fred Cilberto updates our Owner’s list.  Please notify 

him of any address, telephone or name change so that the information is current.  He may be reached at 

 f-jciliberto@msn.com  Lists are available at the office.

Office Hours:
The Woodbrook Office is open every Saturday from 9:00 AM to 11:00 AM.  beginning Memorial Day thru Labor Day.  Please consider volunteering for one Saturday this season. 
DRB Notes:

The DRB meets 11am -12 on Saturday mornings at the office and applications are available anytime in the box on the office door.
DRB permits are valid on a seasonal basis and expires yearly on October 15th. If you need a project work permit, or reissuance of one, a member of the DRB, Dana Ryan or Jon Hill will be available beginning Saturday April 21, 2019. You can pick one up at the Woodbrook office.  All open permits need to be renewed. 
Dumpster issues:

Last season some owners violated our dumpster policy. Please make sure you are aware of all the Woodbrook rules so we don’t have to issue any fines in 2018. Garbage should NOT be brought from home.  Other materials, which should NOT be found in the dumpsters, include TVs, furniture, carpeting, mattresses, oils, grills, metal or any construction materials.  Boxes should be cut up or crushed.  Land Fill Permits may be obtained from the Fitzwilliam Town Hall at no cost.

Tarmac Usage:

Remember that all boats, trailers, canoes, kayaks, jet skis, paddleboats and both sides of golf carts must be identified. The tarmac is a common area designated for the overflow of owners and guest parking as the parking of cars on the roads presents a safety hazard. The tarmac policy does not allow for the parking of a second trailer as described in our by-laws, although boats and boat trailers are permitted.
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Woodbrook contributes $25.00 for families who have lost an immediate family member.  Please feel free to notify Fran Kelly at (910) 274-5002 or by email kellytdkel@aol.com.



In Memoriam

Our deepest sympathies to the following families for their loss:





Steven and Jane Colella, their daughter Jackie
Al Eyles, Brother

Jim and Donna Lockrow, their son

Gail Plourde, Husband Jack
Scott Frazer, Stepdad 
